
Intended Single Source Purchase: Automatic Vehicle Location & Computer Aided Dispatch 

Hardware & Software Maintenance 

Date Posted: 11/17/2023 to 12/11/2023 

Project #: 

Contact:  

SS240067JBD 

Jennifer Brewer-Dano 

Lee County Procurement Management 

2115 Second St., 1st Floor 

Fort Myers, FL 33901 

239-533-8849

The description of services intended for purchase from a single source is posted in accordance with section 

287.057(3)(c), Florida Statutes and will be posted for a minimum of 15 business days. 

Commodity or Service Required:   

Automatic Vehicle Location & Computer Aided Dispatch Hardware & Software Maintenance 

Description:  

Lee County Transit (LeeTran) is seeking to execute a single source for Clever Devices’ hardware products 

maintenance agreement, provide regular software maintenance to ensure that end users have functioning software 

products, review and test databases prior to two (2) fleet distributions for planned service changes, be available for 

on-site support 10 two-day trips, and support text-to-speech functionality on-board Clever Devices-equipped 

vehicles and on all wayside signs at transfer facilities. The contract will be for a term of one year. 

Intended Single Source: 

Clever Devices Ltd. Incorporated 

Justification for Single Source Acquisition: 

Lee County Transit currently utilizes the Clever Devices’ automatic vehicle location and computer aided 

dispatch hardware and software for vehicle tracking, performance analytics, and passenger and operator 

communications. No other vendors have been identified due to the proprietary nature of the hardware and 

software. 

Recommended Procurement Approach:   

For the reason(s) stated above, Lee County Procurement Management intends to utilize the Single Source 

Procurement method to purchase from Clever Devices Ltd. Incorporated for supplying the above. 

Respond to: 

If your firm feels they have the ability to supply the above, please contact Jennifer Brewer-Dano, Lee County 

Procurement Management at jbrewer-dano@leegov.com for future purchase review.  


